
Park & Recreation Committee Meeting Agenda 

Monday, March 25, 2024, 5:30 p.m. 

Fillmore Conference Room – Thurber Building 

1. Park & Recreation Committee Meeting, March 25, 2024, at 5:30 p.m.

a. Meeting notes from January 22, 2024

b. Batting Cages Proposal Update

c. Disc Golf Tournament – April 6, 2024

d. Bench Donation Request

e. Fence Replacement



 

 

Park & Rec Committee             January 22, 2024 

The Park & Recreation committee met on Monday, January 22, 2024. 

Members Present: Josh Broadwater and Dave Frank. 

Members Absent: None. 

Others Present:  Beth Carlson, Shane Fox, and Michele Peterson 

 

a) Meeting notes from November 27, 2023, were reviewed with no amendments suggested. 

b) Groen Park Update: The bridge has been delivered, and is being stored in a secure location. Work in 

this area will be coordinated with the DNR, as they are also planning shoreline restoration in this area 

for this upcoming season. Discussion to be continued. 

c) Batting Cage Update: No new information has been brought forward for review at this time. 

Discussion to be continued. 
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Memorandum 

To: Park and Recreation Committee 

From: Michele Peterson 

Date: March 19, 2024 

Park Bench Donation 

Pat Carver would like to donate a bench to be installed along the walking path in Mill Creek Park.  

 

Approximate bench location in red. 



 

2 

 

 

Action Requested: Recommend approval of this donation, along with approval of the suggested location. 

 

 

Looking at the site from the gravel area 

in between ball fields facing Northwest. 

At the bench site looking East. 



_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

 

To:                 Park & Rec Committee 

From:            Dan Funk 

Subject:         Banners on Mill Creek ballfield fence 

Date:              3/20/2024 

 

Action Requested: To consider putting banners up on the ballfield fence at Mill Creek.  We 

have some fencing that needs replacing and while I was getting bids one of the business owners 

asked if we have thought about letting business put a banner on the fence and in return, we 

could use that money for improvements.  I was not sure if that was even an option so I thought 

we could have a discussion on it.   

 

Background: The fencing on the north ballfield has needed repair for quite a few years.  The 

south field was all fixed up a few years ago and just needs new fence ties in areas, but we can 

do that ourselves.  The south field has lighting and is the primary field so I thought we could 

hang banners on that fence and then on the north field fence, so people see them when they 

drive in.  We would do a program where people bring us a 3’ by 8’ banner that has mesh 

material and grommets for hanging and we put it up from May until after Western days in 

August.  After the season we would return the banner to the business and the following year if 

they wanted to continue, they would drop the banner and money off and that would lock them 

in for the year.  I’m not sure what to do for cost but other towns have done $100 per year.  We 

could possibly keep that money separate so that we can use it for Mill Creek ballfield or just 

park improvements in general.   

 

Vandalism/spray paint what do we do? 
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